
NEW TRACT PUBLISHED 

In our last letter we asked for prayer regarding a new tract 
that we were developing for the Central Jungle. Here in 
Perú (as in most of the world), WhatsApp is a widely used 
application for sending messages and communicating with 
friends and family. 

After praying and meditating 
on what the Lord would have 
us do, we have developed and 
published a new tract, “You 
Have A Message”.  It is a 
story line tract of a young 
man with three friends, each 
having different needs. He 
texts them via WhatsApp and 
they meet in a park. After 
hearing their stories, he decides to introduce them to a new 
friend that he has, who has changed his life completely. Of 
course, that new friend is Jesus! 

We are praying that the Lord will widely use this track in 
the lives of people searching for answers in their lives. We 
had 15,000 tracts printed and have already distributed 
about 3,000 or so. Please pray for souls to be saved by the 
power of the Gospel in the lives of the readers. 

 
NEW LAND PURCHASED  

Since Jonathan came to the Central Jungle more than 4 
years ago, his heart’s desire has been to have a full-time 
Bible Institute where students can live, work, study and 
prepare for the ministry without having to travel to Lima 
(some 8 hours away by bus). That dream has taken a huge 
step forward since our last letter! After much prayer, 
counsel, looking at land, and possible financial resources,  

God has allowed us to purchase just over  
15 acres of land near San Ramón for the building of the 
Central Jungle Bible 
College. God provided a 
very low interest loan 
for the purchase through 
a faithful lady in the 
States. It is now our goal 
to have the College 
ready to receive students 
by the next school year 
in March of 2019. There 
is a lot of work to be 
done between now and 
then, but we are 
confident that this is the direction that the Lord has for the 
ministry here. We will be giving more information 
regarding the building and development plans soon. In the 
meantime, praise the Lord with us! 

 

NEW DISCIPLESHIPS STARTING 

God has begun opening hearts and doors in the town of 
Vitoc where we have been witnessing for a good while. I 
have begun to disciple a man named Richard, and my 
wife has started discipling a lady named Marleny.  Pray 
especially for Marleny’s husband, Carlos. He recently had 
a burst appendix that became life threatening. Praise the 
Lord that they were able to operate in time, and Carlos is 
now back home recovering. He supposedly has told his 
wife that he was sorry for having quit church a few years 
back. Pray that he is sincere in his desire to rededicate his 
life (if he is saved), or that he would soon be saved (if he is 
not). God is working in Vitoc! 

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and 
support for our ministry in Peru!  You are a blessing!  
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